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THE RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF MORRIS

The Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris held a special
meeting on Thursday, January 9, 1997 at 10:00 A.M. in the Council
Chambers of the R. M. of Morris.

Reeve Herm Martens presided.
Council Members present were: Ralph Groening, Stan Siemens,
Arthur Dueck, Louis Palud, Kerry Eidse.

At the start of the meeting, Council discussed the matter of
the Morris Ambulance Service and the contribution to same. The
discussions indicated a favorable view by Council and that a
decision would be made later. Council wished to have further
information on a meeting between Mr. Skoglund and Mr. Buchanan,
the CRO of the Regional Health Authority.

Councillor Eidse indicated that a road numbering system similar
to that of the R. M. of Rhineland would work in this municipality
and that one should be prepared for adoption. It was felt that
initial funding for such road signs must start to be budgeted
for in 1997 year.

Moved by Louis Palud, Seconded by Kerry Eidse:
#11/97. Resolved that By-law No. 1501 /97, being a by-law
creating the position of Chief Administrator Office, be now
given first reading by Council.

Carried.

Moved by Ralph Groening, Seconded by Stan Siemens:
#12/97. Whereas By-law No. 1500/96 is a by-law cancelling
certain taxes to the Municipality;
And Whereas this by-law was given first reading on
December 11, 1996;
Therefore Be It Resolved that By-law No. 1500/ 96, be now given
second and third reading and finally passed in Council as a
whole.

Carried.

Moved by Stan Siemens, Seconded by Louis Palud:

#13/97. Whereas By-law No. 1497/96, is a by-law authorizing
the borrowing of funds for an upgrade to the Rosenort sewer
and water system;

And Whereas this by-law was given first reading on

October 9th, 1996;

And Whereas the Municipal Board of Manitoba has approved this
by-law under Board Order No. C-96-1 31;

Therefore Be It Resolved that By-law No. 1497/96 be now given
second and third readings and finally passed in Council as a
whole.

Carried.

Moved by Ralph Groening, Seconded by Louis Palud:
#14/97. Resolved that Council authorize the entering into an
agreement with the Water Services Board for the engineering
design and financial assistance for the water line project into
the Community of Sperling, Manitoba;
And Also that an agreement be entered into with P.F.R.A. for
financial assistance for this project as well.

Carried.

Moved by Ralph Groening, Seconded by Kerry Eidse:
#15/97. Resolved that the following outstanding accounts be
now added to the property taxes of this outstanding account
and collected as same:
Roll 37000 Katherine Friesen $136.00
Carried.
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Moved by Kerry Eidse, Seconded by Arthur Dueck:
#16/97. Resolved that By-law No. 1502/97, being a by-law
authorizing our 1996 donations and grants, be now given first
reading in Council as a whole with Section 190(2) and 190(3)
of the Municipal Act being now suspended.

Carried.

Moved by Ralph Groening, Seconded by Arthur Dueck:

#17/97. Whereas Section 157 of the Municipal Act requires the
Council to make an interim operating budget of the corporation
until the adoption of the annual estimates;

Therefore Be It Resolved that the following interim operating
estimates for all operating and capital expenditures be now
adopted:

General Government Services $150,000.00
Protective Services 45,000.00
Environmental Health Services 25,000.00
Transportation Services 350,000.00
Public Health & Welfare Services 5,000.00
Environmental Development Services 5,000.00
Economic Development Services 160,000.00
Recreation & Cultural Services 40,000.00
Fiscal Services 840,000.00
$1,620,000.00
Carried.

Moved by Louis Palud, Seconded by Kerry Eidse:

#18/97. Whereas the Province of Manitoba has requested our

listing for the Grant-in-Aid Street Program work;

And Whereas the R. M. of Morris has 1st Street, 3rd Street,

5th Street, and 1st Avenue from 5th Street to Reimer Street

in Lowe Farm, Manitoba which are Grant-in-Aid Streets;

And Whereas the R. M. of Morris has a portion of Elevator Street,

Station Street, Waddell Street and New Street in Sperling,

Manitoba which are Grant-in-Aid Streets;

And Whereas a portion of road at Riverside is also a

Grant-in-Aid Street;

Therefore Be It Resolved that the R. M. of Morris does now apply

for Grant-in-Aid work which is to consist of calcium, watering,

etc. on the above mentioned streets for the year 1997 and the

total cost for the streets in Lowe Farm is to be $4,00.00 and

the total cost of the streets in Sperling is to be $2,000.00

and the total cost of the road at Riverside is $1 ,500.00.
Carried.

Council then recessed for lunch at 12:00 noon and reconvened
at approximately 1:00 P.M.

Moved by Arthur Dueck, Seconded by Louis Palud:
#19/97. Whereas Council wishes to provide the Public Works
employees with a work appreciation allocation for 1996;
And Whereas this allocation shall be based on a basic amount
of $250.00, plus $1.00 per hour for Saturday work and .50¢ per
hour for double shift work;
And Whereas the Public Works Foreman shall receive 1.5 times
the maximum employees allocation;
Therefore Be it Resolved that Council approves this Clothing
Allowance Allocation and that payments be now authorized to
be made to employees for 1996.

Carried.
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Moved by Stan Siemens, Seconded by Louis Palud:
#20/97. Resolved that effective January 1, 1997, the salaries
of all public Works hourly employees are to remain the same
as 1996, except for Rob Klassen which is to increase .50¢ to
$8.50 per hour and Allan Recksiedler which is to increase .25¢
to $10.75 per hour;
And Also that Don Harder's salary is to be $39,500.00 per annum
as of January 1, 1997 and that there be a further increase to
$41,500.00 per annum on August 1, 1997;
And Also that effective January 1, 1997 Irma Bjarnason is to
receive a 2% increase in salary and Shannon Hesford is to receive
a 2% increase plus a $1,000.00 per annum increase in salary;
And Also that effective January 1, 1997, Grant MacAulay is to
receive a 2% increase in salary plus a $1,000.00 bonus;
And Further that effective January 1, 1997 Howard Brown is to
receive an increase in salary to $700.00 per month,

Carried.

Moved by Arthur Dueck, Seconded by Ralph Groening:
#21/97. Resolved that we now approve the list of accounts for
December 31, 1996 in the amount of $115,273.25 plus the following
accounts:

Stan Siemens $742.93

Kerry Eidse $685.94
And Also the list of accounts for January 8, 1997 in the amount
of $38,036.78 plus the following account:

Burkes Restaurant $67.75

Carried.

Moved by Louis Palud, Seconded by Ralph Groening:
#22/97. Whereas the current Municipal Office Building caretaker
will complete her duties at any time prior to January 31, 1997;
Therefore Be It Resolved that Brenda and Brunel Lemay shall
commence caretaking duties on January 31, 1997 or before,
depending on arrangements and that their contract to do this
work shall be $700.00 per month.

Carried.

Council then discussed various aspects of our municipal
equipment. A one-way plow for our Municipal truck has been
ordered from Fort Gary Industries at a cost of approximately
$6,000.00. Councillor Siemens then informed Council on some
basic prices for a bi-directional tractor approximately

100 h.p. Council asked if Councillor Siemens could obtain basic
prices for a new motor grader with our unit as a trade.
Council did also spend some time discussing the financial
situation of our equipment purchases and it was felt that our
Machinery Reserve levy should be increased slightly to allow
for proper future equipment purchases.

Councillor Stan Siemens then moved the adjournment of the meeting
at 4:50 P.M.

A 7//4{(%
Ree /// Sé&cretary-Treasurt




